






Any additional traffic but in particular heavy construction traffic having to reverse over such a long distance 
when clashes occur will be extremely dangerous. The whole length of the lane behind our property is unlit.

Car parking on larkhill is extremely difficult. Our property was built in the 1930's, the houses are the original 
staff cottages for Brockhall Hospital. Very few residents owned a vehicle then and there are no designated 
parking spaces for many ofthe properties (only 6 have driveways).

We have 2 cars but we are aware that some households with older children have 4 or more. RVBC will note the 

lack of good public transport links nearby; however even with better public transport we would be unable to 
reduce the number of cars in our household in the foreseeable future due to the nature of our jobs.

Residents park their cars around lithe green", half on the pavement & half on the road. There are far more cars 
than spaces around the green so many households, including ourselves, also park on the back lane the 
applicant is proposing to use for access.

If we were unable to park at the back of our property we would have difficulty parking anywhere else on 
larkhill Cottages. We would likely have to try park on the pavements across from the properties at the 
entrance of larkhill Cottages, if there were a space, leading to further difficulties and safety concerns for cars 
entering and leaving larkhill. Cars often already park close to the junction of the track & the adopted road at 
the bottom of larkhill making the junction already dangerous. It also has no give way sign.

The other alternative would be for us and other residents of larkhill to park along the "main road", Old langho 
Road, outside of larkhill Cottages. This in our view would lead to further safety concerns. The road heading in 
the direction of Pashmire Brow towards Whalley is a small country road which would not be suitable for cars to 
park along it. There are no pavements, large stretches are unlit and we would have concerns as to safety if 
having to exit our car and return on foot along this country lane with two young children, particularly during 
the winter months when returning from school/work in the dark.

We consider it would additionally be unsuitable to park on Old langho Road in the opposite direction, on or 
around the entrance to Brockhall Village or on Gleneagles Drive leading to the Brockhall Village security 
entrance. There are a number of vehicles entering and exiting Brockhall Village on a frequent basis, as well as 
those cars from Brookside. We are aware that Old langho Road is used frequently to access St leonard's 
primary school, St Augustines RC School as well as traffic heading to Whalley and those vehicles heading up to 
the A59. Cars from larkhill parked along Old langho Road would cause issues with the free passage of two way 
traffic. We are aware that this is also a bus route.

As above, parking on or around Old langho Road near to or along the entrance to Brockhall Village would still 
require us to walk on foot along areas of country road with no pavement leading back to our home with young 
children.

We are further concerned that the additional traffic to the development if it goes ahead (both construction, 
residents, visitors and deliveries) will inevitably use alternative routes around larkhill to get to the farm. Whilst
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